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ST MUNGO’S PARENT COUNCIL

CHAIRPERSON: MRS ANISAH IJAZ 
ST MUNGO’S PTA
CHAIRPERSON: MRS ANTOINETTE CHERUBINI-DONALDSON
Minutes of the Joint Annual General Meeting of St Mungo’s Parent Council and PTA held by video link on Thursday 30th September 2021 at 7pm.
PRESENT:
Parent Council and PTA Members:  Anisah Ijaz, Florence Crozier, Antoinette Cherubini-Donaldson.
New Parents attending: Laura Donaldson, Paul Callaghan, Lorraine Fulton, Jennifer Millar, Iveta Komarnika, Donna Pollok, Marie McDonald, Lorraine Dixon, Ambrose Somian, Fareena Mahmood, Nikki O’Connor.
Councillors: James Kerr.
In Attendance: Stephen Phee – Rector, Anne Hemfrey – Clerk
APOLOGIES: Merle Stevenson, Jacqueline Thomson, Steve Feltbower, Anne-Marie Gregory, Sandy Murphy, Cathy Paterson, Sofia Akbar, Anne Leishman, Dayna Young, Sharon Mwale, Claire Marshall.
PARENT COUNCIL

MINUTES OF 2019 AGM
The minutes of 2020 AGM were proposed by Florence Crozier and seconded by Antoinette Cherubini-Donaldson.
CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT

Anisah welcomed everyone to the meeting and delivered her report. It is attached here and will be put on the school website with the minutes.

Anisah thanked everyone for all their hard work over the past year.

All meetings over the past year were held virtually due to lockdown restrictions. It is hoped that at some point this coming year we will be able to resume meetings in the school.

OFFICE BEARERS AND MEMBERS
Anisah resigned as Chairperson, as her son has now left school. 

Keliann Arthur was not present so we don’t know if she wishes to continue as Vice-Chair. Merle Stevenson will continue as Treasurer. 
Nominations for the post of Chairperson were invited, but none was forthcoming. It was pointed out that the Parent Council cannot continue to function without a Chairperson. After discussion, it was agreed that Anne would email existing members and those who had expressed interest in the Parent Council to tell them that Anisah was available until 17th October if anyone wanted to contact her to find out more about the role of Chair. If by that date no volunteer is forthcoming, Stephen said that he would arrange a meeting for all parents to see if a Chairperson can be found.

Carolyn Tribble and Louise Harland have resigned from the Parent Council. 

New members are required and Anisah hoped that the parents attending tonight for the first time would join the Parent Council.
AH to send the constitution to new parents.

The issue of car parking at the school at the beginning and end of the school day was raised. Stephen agreed there were problems (which applied to St Francis as well) and asked parents to be as careful as possible. The school Police officer, when on duty and when he has the time, does try to help. It was agreed that this should be put on the agenda for the next meeting.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Merle is progressing the annual accounts submission to the Council. 

The balance in the account is £538. We made a payment of £450 on 2nd June to the Art Dept for the project agreed last year.

Once the accounts are submitted, we will be due £590 from the Council, so that will increase the balance to £1128.

Anisah enquired as to the progress in designing a memorial for the teachers/ pupils who have passed away. Claire Marshall is progressing.

RECTOR’S REPORT
A copy of the HT report is attached to these minutes. Of particular note:
Covid 
An updated risk assessment has been sent to all parents. Another Government update is expected before the October return. There is an issue with Face masks – common to all schools – Falkirk Council will be writing to all parents.

Recovery Planning

There is a tracking system for pupils to ensure early intervention for those falling behind. Bridging units and supported study are being considered.

PSE

A lot of work is being done on mental health support. The school is working with the Scott Martin Foundation (deals with suicide) and has introduced mindfulness sessions. There will be a new school Counsellor after October.
A number of pupils are currently living in homeless accommodation and the school is supporting them. It is hoped to start a breakfast club soon
Clubs 
Clubs are starting up again. The relaxation in Covid restrictions may do away with the need for a “split” lunch allowing all clubs and choirs to start up again.

Mass

Mass has restarted  - 50 pupils able to attend. Stephen was asked to check that pupils were rotated so that it wasn’t the same 50 always attending.

IT

iPads will be rolled out to all pupils in November - training and support will be available.

Microsoft showcase school – this status was recently renewed. The school is now working towards a European Microsoft award.
Prize Giving

Format similar to last year – unfortunately no parents.
Midterm Exams (Prelims)

These will be held late November/early December for 4th, 5th and 6th year, with further assessment “windows” after Xmas.

Parents Evenings

These will be online as last year. 
A new wifi system will be rolled out with the iPads in November. Parents queried who would be liable for the cost of iPad repairs? Stephen will check that out, but said that the school will have some replacements available. iPads cannot be passed to siblings as they will be individually formatted for each pupil.

The issue of banning mobile phones was discussed. To be added to the Agenda for the next meeting.

On Monday 4th October 1st year parents will be able to meet their child’s Pastoral teacher online for a 5 minute meeting. Stephen was asked if that could be extended to 10 mins but this is not possible as the system used is a commercial package with set time limits. 
Homework
One parent expressed surprise that their child had not received any homework since starting in August. Stephen explained that the software currently in use alerts parents as to when homework has been set. Any individual concerns should be discussed directly with the school.

SQA Results

Stephen gave a presentation on the school’s SQA results. These will be available on the school website. The results, together with the school Improvement Plan, will be put on the Agenda for the next meeting
DATES OF MEETINGS 2021/22 (Assuming a Chairperson can be found)
It was agreed that the meetings for the coming academic year will be held on 25th November, 27th January, 27th March, 26th May, all at 7pm either by video conference or in the school, to be advised nearer the time.
PTA
A copy of the PTA annual report is attached here.
Antoinette explained that the main role of the PTA is fundraising, which was not possible over the past year due to Covid restrictions.  The main income for the PTA is generated through the 200 Club. The PTA advertises on social media and has just asked the school to advertise to new S1 parents through the school and by “group call” to hopefully get new members.  
The PTA run a Uniform Recycling Hub and this year in particular were extremely busy through the summer rehoming many blazers, ties, jumpers/cardigans to both families and the school. This has been extended to allow teachers and staff access to uniform whenever a pupil may need one by placing it on rails in the photocopy room. They also have spare PE kit, trainers, school bags and outdoor coats. 

The PTA is very active on Twitter and Facebook which helps to raise their profile.
Projects supported in 2020-2021:
· Visualisers for the English Department to make social distanced teaching easier 

· Outdoor basketball hoops and balls

· Science equipment – ten balances and two waterbaths

· We funded refreshments at the 6th year Graduation Ceremony

· We funded Christmas presents for families of pupils

· We gave a donation to KLSB for Christmas dinners for families in our area

· We gave a donation to bowel cancer UK in memory of one of our teacher

 
Two Bids have recently been received: £500 for the proposed Breakfast club and £1000 for robotics.

OFFICE BEARERS
Office bearers remain unchanged:
Chairperson: Antoinette Cherubini

Treasurer: Stuart Donaldson

Secretary: Sandy Murphy 
ACCOUNTS

A copy of the accounts for 2020/21 is included in the annual report. The current balance is £7587.33.
DATES OF MEETINGS FOR 2021/22
The PTA meets on the last Thursday of the month.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Stephen and James thanked Anisah for her work as Chairperson for the past three years and reiterated their request for parents to join the Parent Council and for a new Chairperson to come forward.

Several parents present thanked the school for ensuring that their children had settled in so well.
